


Editorial

Well, here’s your belated midsummer edition, and included is Ray’s Ramblerite with summaries of
the odd recent ramble, or to be more precise, “scramble” on one occasion, but everyone has emerged
unscathed with regular and new members alike finding our outings with the Club really enjoyable.

Our social scene is still providing plenty of variety. This is reflected in our forthcoming events starting
with the Floating Bistro cruise this weekend. The main priority now is for our Anmiversary Dinner
Dance Bookings to be finalised so that the correct size of room can be reserved at the Adelphi. So if
you haven’t booked but wish to attend please get your names down now! See inside.

Sadly, several of our members have died recently, the chief one, of course, was Gerry Penlington, who
died in May. Gerry, in many ways was the “Godfather” of the Catholic Ramblers. If there was a
problem or advice needed at Committee Meetings, most eyes would turn to Gerry. It takes up more
than a page of this newsletter to give you an insight into what kind of person Gerry was, and his “right-
hand man,” Chris Dobbin, says it all in the penultimate paragraph of Gerry’s eulogy.

All that remains is to thank all those who submitted material for this edition, including Ray Mc who
has supplied our first computerised cover page, and thanks to the Seniors’ Section members
for their ramble write-ups.

All items for the next newsletter should either be handed to me or posted
to me at

7 Abbotts Way,

Billinge, WIGAN

WNS 7SB. Dave Newns

NEW MEMBERS
Several new members have joined us recently. We hope they enjoy many happy years with our Club.
They are: Lorraine Worrall, Lynn Curwen, Brian Dandy, Rita Durkin, Carol Allan and Steven Hackett.

Obituaries

BOB GREGSON - Bob was a Club member and walk leader for several years during the 1980's
but had not been in touch with the club in recent years. He died in March this year.

JOHN HOGAN - John had only been with the Club for a few months this year. He collapsed and

died afler leaving the Cornmarket at around 10pm on Thursday, April 17th.

GERRY PENLINGTON (a Vice-President of the Club) - Gerry died after a short illness, aged
80 years. Many members and colleagues attended his funeral on May 20th. An eulogy is given

inside this newsletter. May they all rest in Peace.

THANK YOU

Dave Dickel had several problems to overcome afier hiring a minibus for the Longthwaite Weekend
in May, but in his usual way he managed to sort things out as quickly as possible to ensure the weekend
was not spoilt. Thank you Dave.



Ramblerite

T Wet was a suitable word to describe June but I've no complaints about the Sundays. each of
which provided excellent weather for rambles, one of which was Cader Idris. Out of sorts again | went
on tbe "C" for a pentle walk led by Will who did a fine job threading together the "Torrent” and the
"Precipice” walks. Mike Riley lound a nest, blue tits probably, in a letter box attached to a farm gate, why he
should be. . . anyway we did have a brief shower during which we sheltered in a convenient wood. Earlier we
had found an unusual flower alongside the "Torrent” path, this I promised to identify in the Newsletter. Well don't
ask me to put money on it but 1 believe it was Narrow-leaved St lohn's Wonl, Hypericum Linarifolium, or
something like that.

Then there was Blencathra and Sharp Edge, the lure of which drew me upwards, painfully it's true, though
always whipping in the {irst person at the back (work that one out). I did at one stage try to steal a march whiist
the others were buttying at Scales Tarn. ¥ didn't get lar however before Ray Wain, first ramble, steamed past
closely followed by the others including Lorraine Worralt also first time out, and then the equaliser ~ Sharp Edge.
This was Will's first visit, and he negotiated the edge comlortably, which is just as well since he was
leading, Mike Riley and surprisingly , Carol Kellett were amongst the first time visitors most of
whom struggled a bit. A lad about twenty had just turned back which made several of our group
apprehensive, nevertheless all got across, and up, and more than a little proud of themselves.

The views from the top were as always stunning, 1 sat on the hillside chatting to the husband
and father ol'a family struggling up the steepest route imaginable, he had travelled by a more conventional path
and seemed quite amused by it all. Whilst we were sitting there, several swifls skimmed the edge before we were
joined by the rest of the "B" walk, starlings ] think, for another butty break.

It was a steep descent to the Blencathra Centre and a long walk back to
Keswick during which .. tasted uny wild strawberries alongside the disused railway

track.. ... a thoroughly enjoyable day out. -
Well that's enough rambling for this issue except to say that we've been having
regular evening visitors to our garden ol late ... the Tiggywinkle famly.
By Wac <>
"C" Walkers o

It has been suggested that a [ew lag far behind, perhaps deliberately.
The pace is fairly leisurely anyway and there is no excuse for this .
Please keep with the leadcr ~

this of course applies to ALL. MEMBERS.

Forthcoming Programme

July 20th Hatherzsage ~ Peak District
27th Glenridding ~ Lakes

Aug 3rd Carnedds ~ Snowdonia
10th Ingleboreugh ~  Dales
17th Coniston ~ Lakes

22nd [ 24th YH W/E -~ Fully Booked
3ist Long Mynd ~ Salep.

Sept  Tth 4 of 14 ~ Snowdonia
14th Langdale ~ Lakes
21st Howgills ~ Cumbria

An Overseas Visitor

Tom Buykx is a prominent member of The Catholic Walking Club
of Victonia Inc.. He and our own Albert Downing, will be joming us
for a ramble at Glenridding (27th July).

We look forward to extending a warm welcome to them both™

-

1) SWIFTS 2) SWALLOWS 3) MARTINS

They will be away again soon.

Hieh Summer is the time to see :-




Gerry Penlington
R.LP.

| first met Gerry when | joined the Club in the late 1950's.
Al that time Club Nights were held at the Cathedral
Buildings, Brownlow Hill and in my initial visits to the Club
| soon became aware of the gentleman of military stature
who appeared to spend a good part of the evening
dealing with financial and other administrative matters
concemning the Club. Gerry was in fact the Club Treasurer
at the time, a position he had held for some years
previous and one which he went on to hold for an
unbroken period of 36 years.

He had joined the Club shortly before the outbreak of the Second World War and,
along with a number of other young men in the Club, was called up by the Army in
1940. He went on to serve throughout the whole of the War, seeing aclive service
in the North African and italian Campaigns, and was demobed in 1946. He lhen
renewed his acquaintance with the Club, participating to the full as a walker and
leader. Throughout his life, he remained an active administrator of the Association’s
affairs through his position as Treasurer, and when he relinquished this at the end
of 36 years, he continued to be active in the capacity of Vice President of the
Association. Undoubtedly, his considerable experience of the Club’s affairs was a
great comfort to the long list of Chairpersons who served the Club over a period of
nearly 50 years, and his continued presence on Committee provided that essential
ingredient of continuity and stability so necessary to a club such as the LCRA.

Genry also became involved with the former Catholic Holiday Guild, which
commenced operations in 1948 and to which the Club made a major contribution in
the running of its affairs through the- LCRA members who served on the
Management Council of that organisation. in 1976 he joined the Management
Council of the Catholic Holiday Fellowship which carries on the Lake District
tradition of the former Guild. He became a Trustee and Treasurer of the Catholic
Holiday Fellowship Memorial Trust when this was formed 18 years ago. Gerry and |
have for the {ast 20 years journeyed to Keswick four times a year to attend CHF
Management Council Meetings, and into the bargain enjoyed many happy
weekends in Keswick as a result. i shall certainly miss his company on future trips
to the Lakes.

Besides his keen interest in Liverpooi Catholic Ramblers, Gerry was of course a
man of many parts. Since the age of seven he had been a very keen stamp
collector, and | would imagine that his collection would be of considerable interest to
any Philatelist. In his usual vogue of wishing to become fully involved in any activity
in which he participated, he served the Liverpool Philatelic Society for many years
as Secrelary and regularly attended their monthly meetings. He was a well read
man and loved to browse in second-hand book shops and stalis, as | witnessed on
many occasions in Keswick, and had quite a collection of books. He was also a
keen collector of Big Band Dance records, of the 40's, 50's and pre-war vintage









Socials at the Cornmarket

July  24th Food Night Supplied by Peter Ramejkis
31st "Famous Scousers"” Irene & Ray Segerberg
Aug  Tth Cheese & Wine Evening
14th "Fourteen" Will & Chris H.

" 2 st Picture Quiz Jack Henderson
!} 28th Film Quiz Ken Regan.

Millennium Fund

Committee members traditionally contribute to the ongoing costs of the Cathedral by means of the
Cathedral Penny . We have been collecting money recently to enhance this fund by means of "Spotballs” on the
coaches .Our thanks to Dave Dickel who recently donated a basket of fruit which was raflled and ratsed £18 .
This year we will be presenting a cheque on the occasion of our -

70TH ARNIVERSARY CELEBRATION

A DINNER DANCE IS TO B HELD AT THE
BRITANNIA ADELPHI HOTEL LIVERPOOL..
FRIDAY 24TH OCTOBER -— 7PM FOR 7.30PM.

A SHERRY RECEPTION AND 4 COURSE MEAL
WILL BE FOLLOWED BY DANCING THLL LATE
TO LIVE MUSIC COURTESY OF

FINN MC COOL ASSISTED BY A DISCO.

THE SUBSIDISED PRICE OF £15 WILL INCLUDE
FREE RAFFLE & SPOT PRIZES.
SMART DRESS PLEASE

1f you wish to attend , please fill in below and return to:

Ray Mclntosh, 27 Meadway, Hough Green, Widnes, Cheshire.
WAS BXT.

Please enclose a cheque made out to L.C.R.A. for £15 / person.

e B S

1 /we would like to attend the Anniversary Dinner Dance:

Full Names:-

Queries/ Comments / Requests :-

Signed







